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Notice:
This contribution has been prepared by Call-Net to assist the Network Working Group as basis for discussion. This should not be construed as a binding proposal on Call-Net. Specifically, Call-Net reserves the right to request amendments, modifications or to withdraw of this contribution at any time. 

In February on this year TELUS requested the CISC NTWG to adopt TR 394 as an additional interconnection interface specification for routing Toll Free carrier selected calls.  This specification reached consensus at the May 1, 2001 meeting. Commitment from the remaining carriers to also adopt TR394 is required to ensure consistent inter-connection standards across the industry.

Call-Net requests the industry (all LECs) to initiate a plan to adopt and rollout TR394 on all trunks that carry toll-free calls on an expedited basis. By adopting North American standard TR394, short and long-term benefits will accrue to all Canadian toll-free carriers. 

The immediate benefit for toll-free carriers would be to receive the Originating Line Information parameter. This parameter is crucial to identify payphone originating toll-free calls in real time. Given the relatively higher percentage of fraudulent calls originating from payphones, this benefit cannot be understated.

The long-term benefit could include more efficient trunk usage by merging different types of toll-trunks.
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